Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre on Monday Feb. 15th. 2016 at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.J.Matthewson

Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.R.Wilks  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.M.McDonnell  
Mr.S.Fidler
Apologies: Mr.D.Fortescue  Mr.D.Roper
a) Public Participation None
b) Police Report The police report indicated that four crimes had been recorded during January.
c) County Council and District Council Reports None
d) Norwich Airport JCC Report Mr.Fidler gave a briefing on the recent meeting which showed passenger numbers overall being flat. The drop in oil prices had meant that Aberdeen services were down by 4% but this had been compensated by increases on other routes. Additional routes were being added in 2016. The Aviation academy is progressing rapidly and the engine testing facility should be re-commissioned shortly.
e) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest







Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting (item 8)
Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting (item 8)





Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee





Mrs.Scarff – School Governor

3. Minutes of the January meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that he had still not received a reply to the letter sent to Sanders coaches but would chase again. The defibrillator at the surgery was now operational. Anglian Water had requested two taps on the blind lane allotments be changed to meet current regulations and this had been put in hand. Only two allotment rents were outstanding and three which had become vacant had been re-let. He had received no response from the tenant with asbestos sheeting on his plot and would write again.
5. Planning None to be considered
6. Street Light Outside Elm Farm The Council accepted a quotation of £260+VAT from Cozens UK Ltd. to replace this defective light.
7. Bowls Club Lease The Clerk had produced a new lease operating until September 2016 and this was signed on behalf of the council by the chairman and vice-chairman.
8. Grass Cutting The Clerk had requested quotations from three companies. The tenders were opened and the three year contract was awarded to PJD Landfill Services Ltd. at £3,862.25 + VAT per year.
9. Bowls Club Car Park The Council considered a request for the car park to be cut by the Council and to be re-imbursed by the club. It was agreed that the club should be asked to make their own arrangements with the Council’s contractor as the cutting frequency required may not be in line with the council’s specification. 

10. Allotments The Clerk had received a further telephone call from am allotment tenant regarding an altercation on the allotments last year. The Council felt that it was not appropriate to intervene and that it hoped that a spirit of good neighbourliness would prevail.

11. Correspondence A resident had complained about various matters at Newton Park including fly-tipping, the length of the grass, safety matting and maintenance. These were all discussed in detail and the clerk would reply detailing actions to be taken.
12. Accounts passed for payment






E-ON


Street Lighting DD (inc.VAT)
£127.02
J.Graves – Clerk
Salary (inc.PAYE)


£500.27
Anglian Water
Blind Lane Allotments

£8.65

Anglian Water
Coltishall Lane Allotments

£21.14

13. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports  Further options for safety surfaces and in particular under the swings in both Newton Park and Horsham Park took place and it was agreed that Cllr.Wilks would look at them and come up with some “ball park” figures for the Council to consider at the next meeting and decide upon the way forward. Cllr.Rogers asked whether some more information could be provided about the operation of the defibrillator and whether something could be published in the journal and if an instruction course would be appropriate. The Clerk would investigate.
14. Next meeting  St.Faiths Centre  Monday March 21st. 7.30 p.m.





